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CAMBOURNE TOWN COUNCIL 
District of South Cambridgeshire 

 
Council Meeting 3rd October 2023 

 

Correspondence 
 

 FROM SUBJECT 

13.1 South Cambs District Council Polling District Review 

13.2 South Cambs District Council Brace Dein Coop in Cambourne, Cambs- Anti 
ram-raiding project 

13.3 Cambridgeshire County Council Older Adults Social Inclusion Grants - 
Application now live 

13.4   

13.5 Cambridgeshire County Council Healthwatch Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough Survey on accessing Primary 
Care Health Services, such as GP services 

13.6 Cambridgeshire County Council Cambridgeshire matters October 2023 edition 

13.7 South Cambs District Council Gypsy & Traveller Accommodation Needs 
Assessment 

 
 
 
13.7 Previously circulated correspomndance 
The below schedule is a summary of correspondence circulated by the Town Clerk to 
Councillors since the last meeting by email. 

 
FROM SUBJECT 

 

Cambridgeshire County Council Cambridgeshire matters September 2023 edition 

Anthony Browne MP Anthony's Update Fri 29/09/2023 

Cambridgeshire County Council T&Pc: Survey - Road side weed management policy 
2023 

Cambridgeshire & Peterborough 
Integrated Care System (ICS) 

October ICS Newsletter 

East West Rail EWR Co ground survey work and archaeological trial 
trenching 

CPRE Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough  

East West Rail - More Beneficial than HS2 to 
Manchester? We don't believe it! 

Anthony Browne MP Anthony's Update Fri 06/10/2023 

Anthony Browne MP Anthony's Update- Updated Fri 13/10/2023 

Anthony Browne MP Anthony's Update- Updated Fri 20/10/2023 18:05 

Cambridgeshire ACRE Join us for our next 'Staying Connected' event on 
demystifying social enterprise and community owned 
business 

South Cambs District Council Information about e-scooters 

Cambridgeshire County Council Regional Flood and Coastal Committees (RFCC) - join 
the committee 

East West Rail East West Rail: Keeping You Connected - Edition 11 

Anthony Browne MP Anthony's Update- Updated Fri 27/10/2023 
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Anthony Browne MP What is your view on four day working? 

Cambridgeshire & Peterborough 
Integrated Care System (ICS) 

CS Newsletter - Supporting our Local People 

  

Greater Cambridge Partnership Papers published for Executive Board meeting on 28 
September 2023 

CAPALC November Training - Clerk's Catch Up, Cemetery 
Management, Action Plans and Much More! 
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Agenda Item 13.1 
Good morning 

We are currently undertaking a review of our polling districts in South Cambridgeshire. 

All councils are required by law to keep their polling districts and places under review. Polling districts 
are the building blocks of electoral areas. Most of our polling districts are formed along the same 
boundaries as our parishes. To make the review more inclusive we are also asking for views on our 
polling station arrangements, including looking at accessibility of stations for disabled voters. 

We are starting our review now and would like to invite parish councils to share their views. 

Full details can be found on our website at https://www.scambs.gov.uk/your-council-and-
democracy/elections/polling-district-review/ 

If you wish to comment or have any questions please contact elections@scambs.gov.uk. The 
consultation is open until 27 November. 

Many thanks 
  
Beth Lock | Electoral Services Support Officer 
 

Agenda Item 13.2 
Dear Parish Council 
  
You may be aware that South Cambridgeshire District Council & Cambridge City Council have 
appointed a survey consultancy company, Arc4, to act on our behalf to carry out a Gypsy and 
Traveller Accommodation Assessment (GTAA).   As part of their research, they would like to get 
the views of key stakeholders with regards to Gypsy & Traveller provision in the area.  They will 
be sending out a questionnaire shortly which we very much hope you will be able to complete 
and return back direct to Arc4.     
  
As part of the Assessment, they will also be contacting the Gypsy & Traveller Community to 
ascertain their views and future accommodation needs.   
  

It is a statutory requirement that Councils undertake an assessment of the accommodation 
needs of Gypsy & Travellers and it is anticipated that the Assessment will be completed by early 
next year.  The Assessment will help to inform the joint Local Plan and help us plan for any 
future need identified. 
  
Once you have received the questionnaire if you would prefer to speak to Michael Bullock, 
Managing Partner at Arc4, then this can be arranged for you.  Everything will be explained in 
their email, including contact details, which will be forwarded to you shortly. 
  
Thank you in anticipation for your support. 
  
Kind Regards. 
  
Julie Fletcher 
  
Julie Fletcher | Service Manager - Housing Strategy 

Pronouns She/her – please feel free to tell me your pronouns 

https://www.scambs.gov.uk/your-council-and-democracy/elections/polling-district-review/
https://www.scambs.gov.uk/your-council-and-democracy/elections/polling-district-review/
mailto:elections@scambs.gov.uk
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Agenda Item 13.3 
Dear Parish Council 

I hope you are well!  Further to Julie Fletcher’s email from South Cambridgeshire District Council.  Arc4 
has been appointed to support South Cambridgeshire District Council and Cambridge City Council.  One 
aspect of the study is to visit all Gypsy and Traveller sites and update information on the current number 
of pitches and caravans on these sites.  

As part of our stakeholder consultation, which is a key part of the methodology, I have attached a 
questionnaire for you to complete and send back to lynne.shaw@arc4.co.uk by  Friday, 10th November. 

 If you would like to discuss this further, then please let me know and I will arrange for you to speak to 
Michael Bullock, Managing Partner. 

 Thank you in anticipation and I look forward to hearing from you in due course. 

 Kind regards, 

Lynne  

 
Lynne Shaw 
Personal Assistant to Managing Partners 

Questionnaire attached at the end of the report 
 

 
Agenda Item 13.4 
Dear John and Cllrs, 
  
I have just connected with Matthew from NCR who owned, installed and managed the ATM at the Brace 
Dein Coop. Unfortunately he has advised me that the decision to not reinstall the ATM in the Brace Dein 
Coop is down to lack of use of the ATM by residents, prior to the ram raid, as well as the cost of 
reinstalling a machine that is not viable.  He advised the downturn of use seems to be a results of Covid 
and everyone moving to cashless payments.  
  
Their decision wasn’t just about the risk of a future ram raid, so my project of target hardening with 
planters, around this store, is not really a winning factor for them to reinstall. 
  
Disappointing, but understandable I guess, from a business perspective.  
  
They also own the ATM at the School Lane Coop and welcome any support to target harden this 
location, so I shall continue with this location.  
  
Many thanks, 
  
Linda Gallagher |  Development Officer – Community Safety Partnership- Sustainable Communities 
Team 

Please note- My work days are Mon / Tues/ Thurs  /Fri  

Please note that the Council is currently trialling a four-day week to improve recruitment, retention and 
wellbeing. On my non-working days, you can contact communitysafety@scambs.gov.uk instead.  
Find out about our latest job opportunities on our website. 
 

 

mailto:lynne.shaw@arc4.co.uk
https://www.scambs.gov.uk/your-council-and-democracy/four-day-working-week-trial/
mailto:communitysafety@scambs.gov.uk
https://www.scambs.gov.uk/jobs/
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Agenda Item 13.5 
 

Good afternoon, 
 
I hope you are well today. 

 The Care Together team are pleased to announce that our new place-based ‘OLDER ADULTS 
SOCIAL INCLUSION GRANTS’ are now live! 

 All documents and the online application form can be found at: 

Care Together - Cambridgeshire County Council 

 PLEASE DO NOT RESPOND TO THE SENDER OF THIS EMAIL - any queries should be directed to 

the Care together email box Care.together@cambridgeshire.gov.uk  to enable us to log all 

enquiries.  PLEASE DO SHARE WIDELY.      

  Useful information: 

• The closing date for applications is Saturday 23rd December 5pm 

• There are various grants for each district which can been seen on the relevant 
district Grant Offer documents. 

•  You can apply for any number of the grants. 

• You must use the relevant application form (indicated under each grant offered) 
and indicate which grant/grants the application applies to. 

•  Completed Grant applications must be returned 
to Care.together@cambridgeshire.gov.uk 

Kind regards 
 

Leneva Nwachukwu 

Commissioner 

  

Adult, Health & Commissioning 

Cambridgeshire County Council 

  

Commissioning Directorate 
Adult Social Care 
Stanton House, Stanton Way, 
Huntingdon PE29 6XL 

 

 

https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/council/communities/care-together
mailto:Care.together@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:Care.together@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
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Agenda Item 13.6 

Good morning,  
 
I hope you are well today. 

Healthwatch Cambridgeshire and Peterborough is launching a survey on 

1st November 2023 to gather people’s experiences of accessing Primary Care 

services, such as GP services. 

 This survey, which will remain open until 17th December 2023, is being 

conducted independently by Healthwatch Cambridgeshire and Peterborough 

with the support of NHS Cambridgeshire & Peterborough. 

 NHS Cambridgeshire & Peterborough understand how important local access 

to health services are, such as your GP Practice, and are keen to hear your 

experiences, feedback and thoughts on ways in which you currently access 

local GP services and how these could be improved.   

 This valuable insight will be used to help NHS & Cambridgeshire & Peterborough 

to shape how our local services are developed for the future to ensure they 

continue to meet local needs.    

Please find a link to the survey 

here: https://www.healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk/form/primary-care-

access-survey 

 To help you share this survey with residents who prefer to completed a printed 

version please contact enquiries@healthwatchcambspboro.co.uk  . 

 Kind regards, 

Leneva Nwachukwu 
Commissioner 

 Adult, Health & Commissioning 

Cambridgeshire County Council 

Commissioning Directorate 
Adult Social Care 
Stanton House, Stanton Way, 
Huntingdon PE29 6XL 
Telephone – 01954 286002 / 07771 545 674 

Care Together website  

 

https://www.healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk/form/primary-care-access-survey
https://www.healthwatchcambridgeshire.co.uk/form/primary-care-access-survey
mailto:enquiries@healthwatchcambspboro.co.uk
https://www.cambridgeshire.gov.uk/council/communities-localism/care-together
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Agenda Item 13.7 

  

Having trouble viewing this email? View it as a Web page. 

 

 

 

Survey finds Cambridgeshire residents are happy – but with 
significant concerns about their current and future lives 

Most Cambridgeshire residents feel happy and safe in the 
county, well connected to their local communities, and believe 
it’s a great place to raise children – according to the County 
Council’s first annual Quality of Life survey involving more than 
5,500 residents. 

But unsurprisingly this is less likely to be the case for people in some specific groups, with a 
stark finding that loneliness in Cambridgeshire is far higher than the national average. 
Loneliness was most likely to be reported by those aged 18 to 25, who also reported more 
struggles with their mental health. 

The survey found the council itself plays a relatively trusted role in residents lives, with just 
over half of residents trusting the council to make decisions.  

Satisfaction with council services was mixed. It was highest across library, waste 
management, street lighting and registration services, and lowest in road and pavement 
maintenance. 

It is intended that the survey will be run again next year. 

Read the full results of the survey here.  

 

Growing gap in County Council's future finances 

At the Strategy, Resources and Performance Committee on 31 
October, members will hear that Cambridgeshire County 
Council’s estimated budget gap for 2024/5 has increased from 
a predicted £16m to more than £23m – largely due to increases 
in demand for services and inflationary pressure. 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vY29udGVudC5nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeS5jb20vYWNjb3VudHMvVUtDQU1CU0NDL2J1bGxldGlucy8zNzU5OWQ1IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMTAzMS44NDg5MzA2MSJ9.yq9tSzEW2xLyL0KvRrN3U0ZYyfQNlakmKsZRO4M_hnw/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9jb3VuY2lsL3F1YWxpdHktb2YtbGlmZS1zdXJ2ZXk_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMTAzMS44NDg5MzA2MSJ9.2PnDTwRh1CcLZdWuVDycLrTbUdj6QbyqVCB8HXBgZ3w/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
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With the LGA currently reporting that councils are to face an 'inflationary storm' with a 
predicted £4billion funding gap over the next two years, Cambridgeshire County Council is 
not alone - but the report to members sets out some of the key reasons for the increased 
predictions and some of the mitigations the council is already putting in place. 

It also points to wider national and even international issues which have an impact on the 
council's pressures, and highlights how all services in the council have been undergoing a 
comprehensive exercise to identify efficiencies to mitigate the impacts facing its budget.  

Proposals to set the council’s 2024/5 budget will be discussed by members in December 
before a period of scrutiny, throughout January, including an opportunity for residents to 
comment on the plans. Find out more on the council's website.  

 

Low carbon streetlights coming to Cambridgeshire 

Plans have been approved to introduce new low-carbon street 
lighting across the county.  

The roll out of newer, more efficient LED (light emitting diode) 
lights is expected to cut energy consumption from street 
lighting by more than half.  

47,500 street lights are eligible for LED replacements under the scheme, with work expected 
to begin in 2024. Replacing the streetlights with LEDs will take two years. 

The council is committed to making Cambridgeshire a greener place to live and work. 
Reducing the existing carbon usage of streetlights is therefore vital to achieving net zero 
carbon emissions from council assets by 2030. 

You can find information on how to report a street lighting fault and likely repair times on our 
website. 

 

Further 20mph schemes approved 

Following the Highways and Transport Committee on 3 
October, more 20mph schemes have been approved across the 
county. 

More than 80 applications were received from local 
communities. Some of the areas where the schemes will be 
implemented include Cottenham, Fulbourn, Whittlesford, Girton, Willingham, Upwood and 
The Raveleys, Elton, Houghton and Wyton, Burwell and Wicken. 

The schemes will be rolled out after the winter period once the weather starts to improve, 
with all schemes in place by Autumn 2024.  

Improving road safety through 20mph schemes is a priority of the Cambridgeshire County 
Council’s Joint Administration which has highlighted several benefits from the programme, 
including safer streets which allow residents to feel safe when walking or cycling and reduced 
noise and pollution. 

The scheme will reopen for new applications in January 2024.  

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDIsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmxvY2FsLmdvdi51ay9hYm91dC9uZXdzL2Z1bmRpbmctZ2FwLWdyb3dpbmctY291bmNpbHMtZmlybWx5LWV5ZS1pbmZsYXRpb25hcnktc3Rvcm0_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMTAzMS44NDg5MzA2MSJ9.l_LelB9gEjmlFjr9Vk-m7IWAs6yG2cXlqobWWfm7TLo/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9uZXdzL2NvdW5jaWxsb3JzLXRvLWRpc2N1c3MtZ3Jvd2luZy1nYXAtaW4tY2FtYnJpZGdlc2hpcmUtY291bnR5LWNvdW5jaWxzLWZ1dHVyZS1maW5hbmNlcz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMxMDMxLjg0ODkzMDYxIn0.UJ9h4yDzKSibvCPDa7AB_HiMJK5JcafDbSkmJaNZDEQ/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9uZXdzL2xvdy1jYXJib24tc3RyZWV0bGlnaHRzLWNvbWluZy10by1jYW1icmlkZ2VzaGlyZT91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMxMDMxLjg0ODkzMDYxIn0.sAjDGKjMrYwCLo4i2akiktz1-75JInuzt1nsx4HdNug/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDQsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9uZXdzL2xvdy1jYXJib24tc3RyZWV0bGlnaHRzLWNvbWluZy10by1jYW1icmlkZ2VzaGlyZT91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMxMDMxLjg0ODkzMDYxIn0.sAjDGKjMrYwCLo4i2akiktz1-75JInuzt1nsx4HdNug/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9yZXNpZGVudHMvdHJhdmVsLXJvYWRzLWFuZC1wYXJraW5nL3JvYWRzLWFuZC1wYXRod2F5cy9zdHJlZXRsaWdodGluZz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMxMDMxLjg0ODkzMDYxIn0.3nDy5x-h1K1aH8lph20HBWrWHoJHUt6xbsD-ZOpxa3A/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9yZXNpZGVudHMvdHJhdmVsLXJvYWRzLWFuZC1wYXJraW5nL3JvYWRzLWFuZC1wYXRod2F5cy9zdHJlZXRsaWdodGluZz91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMxMDMxLjg0ODkzMDYxIn0.3nDy5x-h1K1aH8lph20HBWrWHoJHUt6xbsD-ZOpxa3A/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9uZXdzL2Z1cnRoZXItMjBtcGgtc2NoZW1lcy1hcHByb3ZlZD91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMxMDMxLjg0ODkzMDYxIn0.qvxqAq2HOcm5QmEYxFQ69Vnna912jRE8b2bwZm2Zu5g/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9uZXdzL2Z1cnRoZXItMjBtcGgtc2NoZW1lcy1hcHByb3ZlZD91dG1fbWVkaXVtPWVtYWlsJnV0bV9zb3VyY2U9Z292ZGVsaXZlcnkiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMxMDMxLjg0ODkzMDYxIn0.qvxqAq2HOcm5QmEYxFQ69Vnna912jRE8b2bwZm2Zu5g/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay8yMG1waC1mdW5kaW5nP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzEwMzEuODQ4OTMwNjEifQ.vGnw8gtUx1ybw_GVkAyNmCbmYVV9uW3EqWCJC-BHT30/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
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Be Winter Wise - campaign launches to support Cambridgeshire 
residents as clocks go back 

Last week Cambridgeshire County Council launched its new 'Be 
Winter Wise' campaign to help keep residents across the 
county informed and prepared to stay safe and healthy 
throughout the winter months of 2023/24.  

The campaign will draw together a range of services and 
highlight a variety of activities - from winter gritting and road safety, to falls prevention and 
flu vaccination support - with Olly the Owl used as a helpful identifying motif.  

Be Winter Wise will also signpost Cambridgeshire residents to information from partner 
organisations who provide essential winter support activities, as well as promoting low or no 
cost winter activities to support residents with their mental and physical health.  

You can follow the campaign by searching for #BeWinterWise on social media channels.  

 

Talk Money Week 

As part of Cambridgeshire County Council's winter 
preparedness campaign - 'Be Winter Wise' - the council will be 
supporting the Money and Pension Service’s 'Talk Money 
Week', to help residents across the county feel more in control 
of their finances and know where they can access guidance and 
support. 

Held from 6-10 November, Talk Money Week encourages conversations on money between 
friends, families, colleagues, and communities, to help people build money into everyday 
conversations, feel more confident about the future, and improve financial wellbeing.  

As part of the campaign, residents are encouraged to take small steps and ‘do one thing’ to 
help make discussing money easier. This could include looking closely at a pension, talking to 
a child about pocket money, or exploring the council’s support with the cost-of-living 
webpage to help shape money conversations. 

Cambridgeshire residents can get involved with online learning courses offered by 
Cambridgeshire Skills to learn how to build financial resilience and develop sustainable 
behaviours. Cambridgeshire Libraries also have a variety of information and resources to help 
residents talk about money throughout the week - from free books on budgeting, to a variety 
of free or low-cost events, workshops, and performances for everyone to enjoy. 

Keep an eye on our social media channels next week to find out more about Talk Money 
Week, download one of our Talk Money Week posters to display in community spaces, and 
download our toolkit.  

 

Volunteers sought for school place appeals panels 

Volunteers are currently needed to hear appeals when children 
are not offered a place at their preferred school. 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9uZXdzL2JlLXdpbnRlci13aXNlLWNhbXBhaWduLWxhdW5jaGVzLXRvLXN1cHBvcnQtY2FtYnJpZGdlc2hpcmUtcmVzaWRlbnRzLWFzLWNsb2Nrcy1nby1iYWNrP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzEwMzEuODQ4OTMwNjEifQ.Obt2IWjIesVlAfqYfC2OoQ4moCNwWsWJ7JiyvOjhTtE/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZXNoaXJlLmdvdi51ay9uZXdzL2JlLXdpbnRlci13aXNlLWNhbXBhaWduLWxhdW5jaGVzLXRvLXN1cHBvcnQtY2FtYnJpZGdlc2hpcmUtcmVzaWRlbnRzLWFzLWNsb2Nrcy1nby1iYWNrP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzEwMzEuODQ4OTMwNjEifQ.Obt2IWjIesVlAfqYfC2OoQ4moCNwWsWJ7JiyvOjhTtE/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
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Volunteers will sit on the independent admission appeal panels and ensure that parents feel 
they have had a fair and independent hearing. 

Panel members must be able to listen to two sides of a case and weigh up evidence 
objectively and impartially, as well as being able to communicate effectively with a wide 
range of people and analyse information and use it to form opinions and conclusions. You 
can find the full requirements here.  

All volunteer panel members will receive initial and annual refresher training, and time 
commitment is dependent on how much time each volunteer is willing to give. While appeals 
are held throughout the year, the peak months are between April and July.  

If you are interested in applying or would like to find out more, then please email Clare 
Cronk.  

 

Understand your risk of falling and stay steady on your feet 
with new interactive checker  

An easy-to-use web-based tool, which helps users identify their 
individual risks of falling and suggests simple steps they can 
take to stay active and independent, has been launched by 
Cambridgeshire County Council.   

Steady on your Feet is aimed at those who haven’t previously 
had a fall but would like to understand what they can do to prevent this happening.   

The tool is easy to use and asks a short series of questions to help understand any individual 
risks you might have and provides an action plan to keep you active and independent while 
increasing your confidence and reducing the risk of falling. You can fill in the risk checker 
yourself, or with the help of a family member or friend if you need extra help.  

For more information and to use the risk checker, visit the Steady on Your Feet website.  

If you don’t have access to the internet but would like to find out what simple steps you can 
take to prevent a fall, you can request a copy of our Stronger for Longer booklet by calling 
01223 703259.  

 

Three more libraries to be open for longer 

Cambridgeshire County Council libraries in Soham, Rock Road 
Cambridge and March have joined a pilot scheme that offers 
residents extended access. 

Each of these libraries is adding more than 20 hours a week of 
access to their current opening times, with early mornings 
(from 8am Monday-Friday) and Sunday openings introduced, alongside more consistent full 
day access. 

This brings the number of libraries participating in the Open+ pilot scheme to five, alongside 
libraries in Histon and St Ives which have been successfully offering extended opening 
hours through Open+ for some time. 

Anyone with full library membership over the age of 16 can register to use Open+. Speak to a 
member of staff at any Open+ library during staffed hours.  
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Find out more about the library services which can be accessed through Open+.  

 

Further updates from around Cambridgeshire 

Find below an additional range of news, highlights and updates from around the county this 
month: 

• Weeds, roads, and issues with HGVs under discussion at County Council.  

• Children to return to site of old Papworth Everard school. 

• Continued support for Cambridgeshire young people in care. 

• Where’s Wally? asks Cambridgeshire County Council’s library service. 

 

Boost your digital proficiency with Cambridgeshire Skills 

Looking to master your digital abilities? 

Cambridgeshire Skills offer a variety of courses to help improve 
digital proficiency. From beginners IT and essential digital skills, 
to the Microsoft masterclass - convenient one-hour lunchtime 
sessions, unlocking the secrets of software packages like Word, 
Excel, and PowerPoint where you can discover invaluable tips and tricks to enhance your 
productivity.  

For more information, contact Cambridgeshire Skills by calling 01353 613013, 
email cambsals@cambridgeshire.gov.uk, or visit the website.  

To see the range of digital courses on offer, take a look at the online course catalogue. 

Updates from Communities Service 

Remembrance 

Remembrance does not glorify war, and its symbol, the red 
poppy, is a sign of both remembrance and hope for a peaceful 
future. 

This Remembrance, Tommy Kelly, Armed Forces Covenant Officer for Cambridgeshire and 
Peterborough, will be supporting events starting with Huntingdonshire Royal British Legion 
Branch’s Poppy Appeal Launch supported by Huntingdonshire District Council on the 
26 October. 

On 10 November, he, and veterans from Wisbech, will then be supporting Orchards Academy 
in Wisbech with their Remembrance assembly. 

He will also attend March’s Remembrance Parade on 12 November. 

As Armed Forces Covenant Officer, Tommy, a veteran of the British Army, engages with 
organisations; commercial, charity, voluntary and public (including town and parish councils) 
to highlight the disadvantages that the Armed Forces Community face during, and after, 
service and how each organisation can play their part in supporting the community by signing 
the Armed Forces Covenant. 
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If you would like any further information about the Armed Forces Community or Covenant, 
please contact Tommy on thomas.kelly@cambridgeshire.gov.uk. 

Cambridgeshire Priorities Capital Fund 

The Cambridgeshire Priorities Capital Fund (CPCF) is a £1M fund designed to support local 
communities - by helping to upgrade and improve community buildings and assets to better 
meet the needs of the families, households and communities who use them. 

More than 150 organisations from across the county submitted expressions of interest 
totalling over £4M by the end of September. Over 85% of these expressions met the 
eligibility criteria to progress to the next competitive stage, where full applications will be 
scored against the agreed criteria value for money, supporting our ambitions, statutory 
compliance and the involvement of local residents and beneficiaries. 

All applicants are being invited to attend one of three virtual briefing sessions being held 
during the week beginning 30 October, and members of the Communities Service are also 
available to support applicants with the next stage. The deadline for completed applications 
is Friday 15 December 2023. The Communities Service can be contacted on 
Communities@cambridgeshire.gov.uk. 

 

Updates from Care Together 

Assisting older adults in Fenland 

Fitness Rush, funded by Care Together, have delivered 36 
hours of outdoor exercise to adults over the age of 65 across 
six different locations throughout Fenland. The mobile fitness 
facility visits rural areas to offer tailored exercise to individuals 
dealing with various medical conditions.  

Read more about how Fitness Rush have helped March residents Fred and Maureen enjoy 
physical activity and exercise again.  

If you would like to kickstart your health and wellbeing with a free six week programme then 
please contact community@fitnessrush.co.uk. 

Extra support offered in Huntingdonshire 

The new Age UK Cambridgeshire and Peterborough Community Warden in Huntingdon is 
busy taking referrals for older adults that require some extra support in their homes. Please 
contact wardens@ageukcap.org.uk or telephone 07812 496004 for further information.    

If you have an idea for supporting older adults live independently at home for longer, contact 
Care Together's Huntingdonshire commissioner: karen.berkley@cambridgeshire.gov.uk. 

Supporting those with memory loss in South Cambridgeshire 

Over Memory Café have successfully hosted four sessions with the assistance of Willingham 
Memory Box Café to help support those experiencing memory loss. There is currently 
capacity to accommodate more people, so please come along. 

Bar Hill’s Knit and Natter sessions have also seen an increase in attendance due to the 
funding for kits provided by Care Together - we hope to share more good news in the future 
about how we're supporting those with memory loss and their carers. 
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https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjUsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vY29udGVudC5nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeS5jb20vYXR0YWNobWVudHMvVUtDQU1CU0NDLzIwMjMvMTAvMTcvZmlsZV9hdHRhY2htZW50cy8yNjUwMDk2L0ZyZWQlMjBhbmQlMjBNYXVyZWVuJTI3cyUyMHN0b3J5LnBkZiIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzEwMzEuODQ4OTMwNjEifQ._tRLGet73-i1st2-C99GkardgDcnb5nU9CdnlQAXOFc/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
mailto:community@fitnessrush.co.uk
mailto:wardens@ageukcap.org.uk
mailto:karen.berkley@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjYsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vaGF5c291dGhjYW1icy5jby51ay9hY3Rpdml0aWVzL292ZXItbWVtb3J5LWNhZmUvP3V0bV9tZWRpdW09ZW1haWwmdXRtX3NvdXJjZT1nb3ZkZWxpdmVyeSIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzEwMzEuODQ4OTMwNjEifQ.nuv0gzxaKWvXsj30Fl_Q5RFv9JPjFKSqoo2oZtMkUmY/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjcsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vaGF5c291dGhjYW1icy5jby51ay9hY3Rpdml0aWVzL2Jhci1oaWxsLWtuaXQtYW5kLW5hdHRlci8_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMTAzMS44NDg5MzA2MSJ9.1G8iPbHbGCI-pXOO_A3lxooSj4zVCH735piwb24DOlU/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
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Vibrant social spaces in Cambridge City 

The activity coordinator in Cambridge City Council's sheltered schemes, funded by Care 
Together, is working with residents to create a vibrant social space with engaging physical 
activities, and are currently inviting older adults from the local area to join in and make new 
friends 

New opportunities are also being explored for 2024-25 and older adults in Cambridge are 
sharing their thoughts and needs with us in face-to-face conversations. For more information 
and how to get involved please contact jessica.weeds@cambridgeshire.gov.uk. 

New grants for older residents in East Cambridgeshire 

Members of the East Cambridgeshire team have been involved in conversations with various 
partners (GPs, voluntary organisations, the district council, Cambridgeshire Police and others) 
to identify how best to help more vulnerable people in the area. Workshops were held with 
partners and residents to define the focus of Older Adults Social Inclusion grants, which will 
be going live across the county on 1 November.  

  

We want to hear your views! Too long? Too short? Not enough relevant features? Let us know your 
thoughts after reading Cambridgeshire Matters so we can ensure our newsletter works for you.  

Please email the Internal Communications team. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMjgsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3LmNhbWJyaWRnZS5nb3YudWsvc2hlbHRlcmVkLWhvdXNpbmc_dXRtX21lZGl1bT1lbWFpbCZ1dG1fc291cmNlPWdvdmRlbGl2ZXJ5IiwiYnVsbGV0aW5faWQiOiIyMDIzMTAzMS44NDg5MzA2MSJ9.g0a3_4PtCQCrAN_qZ1g0gatWCCDH7dvzaKeFtmtTX-Y/s/867637266/br/229569371518-l
mailto:jessica.weeds@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:Internal.Comms@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
mailto:Internal.Comms@cambridgeshire.gov.uk
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South Cambridgeshire and Cambridge 
Gypsy, Traveller and Travelling Showperson Accommodation Assessment (GTAA) 

Including Boat Dwellers 
Parish Councils 

 
Introduction: 
arc4 has been commissioned by South Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City Councils to prepare a Gypsy 
and Traveller Accommodation Needs Assessment (GTAA), including Boat Dwellers. 
The overall aim of the GTAA is to provide a clear, robust, and credible evidence base to inform the 
development of planning policies. 
As part of our research, we are contacting a range of stakeholders including Parish Councils to obtain 
feedback by completing as many questions as you feel able to answer. Please complete as many 
questions as you would like to but we are particularly interested in your views on unauthorised 
encampment activity in your parish. 
A Stakeholder Survey Privacy Notice can be found here. 
Thank you in anticipation for your assistance. 

Name:  

Parish Council:  

Title:  

Contact Email:  

Contact Phone Number:  
 
Section 1 – Gypsies and Traveller  
1.1 Residential Pitch Need. 

Q1.  Do you think there is a need for additional permanent residential pitches for Gypsies 
and Travellers in South Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City? 
 
If yes, please provide reasons and your view on the number of pitches that are needed (a 
pitch is an area of land on a Gypsy Traveller site occupied by one resident family). 
 
Response: 
 

 

Q1.1 Do you think there is a need for additional sites for Gypsies and Travellers in South 
Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City?  
 
If yes, please provide reasons and your view on the number of sites that are needed and 
the location. 
 
Response: 
 

 

Q2.  If permanent sites are needed, where do you think they should be located and why? 
 
Response: 
 

 

Q3.  Do you think there are barriers to the provision of new permanent sites?  If so, what 
are the main barriers and how can they be dealt with? 
 
Response: 
 
 

https://www.arc4.co.uk/privacy/privacy-notice-stakeholder-survey
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Unauthorised encampments and the need for temporary provision. 

Q4.  Do you have any knowledge of unauthorised encampment activity in South 
Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City (particularly your parish)?  We are interested to know 
about the level of activity, challenges faced and policies for dealing with encampments. 
An unauthorised encampment refers to land where persons unknown reside in vehicles or 
tents without permission.  Unauthorised encampments can occur in a variety of locations 
and constitute trespass. 
 
Response: 
  

 
1.2 For Gypsy and Traveller households travelling through South Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City, 
there are several potential options which could be considered. 

Q5.  Firstly, transit sites.  These are intended for short-term use whilst people are 
travelling and usually include hard-standing, water and electricity.  Is there a need for 
transit sites in South Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City? 
 
If yes, please provide reasons and your view on the number of transit pitches that are 
needed and where they could be located. 
 
Response: 
 
 

 

Q6.  Secondly, temporary stop-over places.  This is land which can be used on a temporary 
basis if unauthorised encampments occur.  They can include fields, disused land and areas 
of hard standing.  Is there a need for temporary stop-over places in South Cambridgeshire 
and Cambridge City? 
If yes, please provide reasons and your view on potential locations of temporary stop-
over places. 
 
Response:   
 
 

 

Q7.  Do you think there are barriers to transit provision?  If so, what are the main barriers 
and how can they be dealt with? 
 
Response: 
 
 

 

Q7.1 Do you think there are barriers to temporary stopping place provision?  If so, what 
are the main barriers and how can they be dealt with? 
 
Response: 
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1.3 Gypsies and Travellers in bricks and mortar/residential sites accommodation. 

Q8.  Do you have any information on the broad locations within South Cambridgeshire 
and Cambridge City of where Gypsy and Traveller households live and the number of 
households living in bricks and mortar accommodation? 
 
Response: 
  

 

Q9.  Are you aware of any challenges, such as access to facilities, services and any unmet 
needs faced by Gypsy and Traveller households who live in South Cambridgeshire and 
Cambridge City? 
 
Response: 
  

 
 
 
 
 
1.4 Movement and cross-boundary considerations. 

Q10.  Are you aware of any regular movements of Gypsies and Travellers from South 
Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City to/from other neighbouring areas?   
 
Response:   
 

 

Q11.  Are there any cross-boundary issues in respect of Gypsies and Travellers that should 
be considered as part of this study?  If yes, please provide further information. 
 
Response: 
 

 
Section 2 – Travelling Showpeople 
2.1 Residential Pitch Need. 

Q12.  Do you think there is a need for permanent residential plots on yards for Travelling 
Showpeople in South Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City? 
 
If yes, please provide reasons and your view on the number of plots that are needed (a 
plot is an area of land on a yard occupied by one resident family). 
Response:   
 

 

Q13.  If yards are needed, where do you think they should be located and why? 
 
Response: 
 

 

Q14.  Do you think there are barriers to the provision of new permanent yards?  If so, 
what are the main barriers and how can they be dealt with? 
 
Response: 
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Q15.  Are there any cross-boundary issues in respect of Travelling Showpeople that 
should be considered as part of this study?  If yes, please provide further information. 
 
Response: 
 

 
Section 3 Boat dwellers 
2.1 residential mooring need. 

Q16.  Do you think there is a need for more permanent residential moorings for boat 
dwellers South Cambridgeshire and Cambridge City? 
 
If yes, please provide reasons and your view on the number of moorings that are needed. 
 
Response:   
 

 

Q17.  If moorings are needed, where do you think they should be located and who should 
provide them.  
 
Response: 
 

 
 
Section 4  

Q18.  What would you want to see as the key strategic messages coming from the 
Accommodation Needs Assessment? 
 
Response: 
 

 

Q19. Do you have any other comments, observations or views on any specific areas we 
may not have addressed in the questionnaire? 
 
Response: 
 

 
 
This question is only relevant to Planning Policy Officers. 

Q20.  We consider that this questionnaire contributes to our requirement on the  
Duty to Cooperate with neighbouring authorities as set out in Section 33A of the  
Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act (as amended by Section 110 of the  
Localism Act 2011) and described in the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) as an 
integral part of the Local Plan-making process. 
 
Do you agree?  Do you have any further views on this? 
 
Response: 
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As part of the reporting for the project we often use quotes from the stakeholder survey in the narrative 
of the report and in related appendices. Are you happy for us to use your responses or part of your 
responses in the reporting? Listed below are a few options. Can you please pick one so we know how we 
can use your responses to the questions?   

We normally provide summary responses in the main body of the reporting, but we are asking you this 
question so that we can provide useful qualitative quotes to back up particular views expressed. The 
appendices to our reports also include all responses provided by all stakeholders but these are provided 
anonymised so that individuals cannot be directly linked. 

• I am happy for anything I have said, in my responses to this survey, to be used in the reporting. 
Please use my name when attributing references to responses provided.    Response Y/N. 

• I am happy for anything I have said on behalf of my organisation/company/Council, in my responses 
to this survey, to be used in the reporting. Please use the name of my 
organisation/company/Council when attributing references to responses provided. Response Y/N. 

• I do not want anything I have said, in my responses to this survey, to be attributable to me in the 
reporting. Please do not use my name in the reporting. Response Y/N. 

• I do not want anything I have said on behalf of my organisation/company/Council, in my responses 
to this survey, to be used in the reporting. Please do not use the name of my 
organisation/company/Council in the reporting. Response Y/N. 

• Other 

 
THANK YOU for taking the time to complete and return your responses to this  
questionnaire. Your responses are confidential and are protected under the  
Data Protection Act (2018) and GDPR legislation. 
 
 


